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We, representatives of the North American standards development organizations involved with metering communications, are proud to present to the California Permanent Standards Working Group, PSWG, our combined efforts for interoperable communications in support of “Direct Access” metering.


We stand ready to provide the California PSWG a unified forum of technical expertise, open process, and experience to meet your current and future needs for interoperable communications with utility meters.


The first release of ANSI C12.19 / IEEE 1377, now published, represents the joint work of 10 years involving dozens of utilities, communications companies, and manufacturing organizations.  We believe this published standard forms a basis to meet the immediate needs of a critical set of metering communications standards at reference point #3 in the CPUC December 3, 1997 decision. 


There have been tens of thousands of meters installed over a course of years that embody and test the mettle of this document.  At least one common communications tool has demonstrated interoperability with meters made by non-collaborating vendors predicted by following the standard.


In addition, we jointly have in development a careful set of extensions to this work to encompass additional services and communications transports that track the needs of the industry.  We invite you to contribute requirements to this process for quality and timely resolution.


